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Louisiana Tourism Development Commission 
April 12, 2017
Capitol Park Welcome Center
702 River Road North

Baton Rouge, LA  70802

12 pm- 2:00 pm
In Attendance:

LTDC

Lt. Governor Billy Nungesser

Diane D’Amico, LA Hotel/Motel Assn.

Alice Scarborough, LA Attractions Assn.

Janice DeLerno, Bed and Breakfast Assn.

Allison Clarke, (Designee) Sec. of State’s Office

Alana Cooper, Chairperson

Brandy Evans, At Large

Linda Curtis Sparks, Historic Preservation

Paul Arrigo, At Large

Celeste Gomez, At Large

Maurice LeBlanc, Campgrounds

Mike Vira, At Large

William Langkopp, LA Hotel/Motel Asso.

Shelley Johnson, CVB Asso.

Alana Cooper, Chairperson of the LTDC Commission called the meeting to order at 12:14 p.m.
A quorum was present for the LTDC commission and Janice DeLerno motioned to adopt the minutes of the last meeting and they were seconded by Celeste Gomez. Motion passed unanimously.  

The Chairman, Alana Cooper opened the floor for any public comments. There being no public comments it was closed.  
Lt. Governor Billy Nungesser
Thanked everyone for attending the meeting.  He expresses his concerns about the upcoming budget in this session, but is hopeful that the budget will be adjusted to meet our needs until next year.   He shared the news of our record breaking Tourism dollars being up.  He elaborated on the ambassador program he has initiated and that thousands of people are signing up for the program and sharing their experiences all around Louisiana.  The Lt. Governor urged the commission to call their legislator’s and ask for support of SB 173 that will fund the CRT Foundation.  

The Lt. Governor also asked the commission to support SB 143 and ask to get the support of their legislators for this year’s session. 
Kyle Edmiston – Update

Kyle thanked and welcomed all of the commission members for attending the meeting.   He handed out a binder of the first Louisiana Office of Tourism 2016 Annual Report done in several years.  
Kyle gave a few of the highlights for Louisiana’s tourism industry in 2016.


46.7 million – Number of visitor’s Louisiana attracted to the state in 2016

$16.8 million - Around Louisiana generated in domestic and international visitor spending in 2016, representing a 4.3 percent increase over 2015.
$360 –Around visitors who comate to Louisiana spent per person during their trip.

$1.04 – Total of state tax revenues generated by travel and tourism activities in Louisiana in 2016.

23.4%- Percentage increase of state tax revenues generated by travel and tourism in 2015.

Without taxes generated through visitor spending, EACH HOUSEHOLD IN LOUISIANA WOULD HAVE TO PAY $601 IN ADDITIONAL TAXES to maintain revenues.

Kyle mentioned that there were 231,567 employed in direct or indirect tourism jobs in 2016. When compared to other segments of employment in Louisiana, the tourism industry ranks fourth.  
Also, the Office of Tourism changed from University of New Orleans to DK Shifflet for services to track visitation and spending data.
We won several awards last year:

2016 State Tourism Office of the Year – Southeast Tourism Society
2106 Mercury Award for the Best Travel Website – NCTD and US Travel Association

2016 Mercury Award for Best Social Media Campaign – NCTD and US Travel Association

2016 Mercury Award for Judges’ Choice for Best Overall Campaign – NCTD and US Travel Asso.

2016 Adrian Award (Gold) – Hospitality Sales and Marketing Association International.
We recently launched our spring campaign. Split in two campaigns.   Kyle showed a video on the campaigns being launched. It is being launched this weekend, April 14-16, 2017.
Culinary

LA Bass Trail

Destination Louisiana Program – Instate travel program.

First 6 parishes to participate are:

Iberia

Lincoln

Jefferson

Cajun Coast

Washington 
Sabine

We have been very successful with international visitation last year.  We were the 2nd highest in any state.  We have two airlines with direct service into Louisiana.  Condor and British Airways.  We are already experiencing success.  

IPW – Was the highest ranked event in the history of IPW in Louisiana.  
China – continues to move up in the rankings for us.  We have hired East West Marketing to help market Louisiana.  China has spent more than any other country in Louisiana.  

Few upcoming dates to remember: 

9/19-21/2017 Mission to Canada

Mission to Germany to UK 

Travel South 11/27-29/2017
In State – Summit – 8/22-24/2017

LTDC will meet again at the Lt. Governor’s Summit on 8/22/2017.
May 8 – Tourism Day at the Pentagon Barracks @ 5:30 w/LA Seafood

Blast and Cast – Garden & Gun - Sept. 13-15

Nov. 6-8 – Culinary Trails –LTPA, Hoffman Media & LA Office of Tourism - Events in NYC

Budget HB1 – Tourism was appropriated 29.4M for revenue.   Some of this is fake $$. Highest collected ever 26.4M 2007 for Rita and Katrina.  We are anticipating 25.7M as the amount we are expecting to collect.   Our projection is 26.5M.  
They took 11.8M and gave to other agencies in CRT to operate their departments.  We will continue to fight for our .003 tax fund that was created for the Office of Tourism for marketing.   
Other Business

Two bills HB599 and HB306 were discussed.
Please mark your calendars for the next meeting being at the Lt. Governor’s Tourism Summit on August 22, 2017 at 1:00-3:00 in a joint meeting with LTPD and ENCORE Commission.

Historical Markers will also be on the agenda for approval. 
Adjournment
There being no other business Paul Arrigo made a motion to close the meeting and it was seconded by Shelley Johnson. The motion passed unanimously and the meeting adjourned at 1:50 p.m.
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